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GRAND KNIGHT’S COLUMN 
By Bill Nahorn III 

Dear Brothers, 

Greetings on this 1st day of 
November feast of All Saints.  
Blessings to all our Brothers 
and families. 

Thanks to all our Brothers and 
wives that help with our Pasta 

Dinner.  It was a great success and all attendees had a 
wonderful time.  We had great food, good libations, 
camaraderie, fun raffle, and a good time for all.  Check 
elsewhere for pictures.  To our Brothers and families 
involved:  Thank you very much for all you did and all of 
your effort to accomplish our annual Pasta Dinner. 

November always begins a busy time of year for us.  
This year we have an added event.  Our meetings are 
very limited due to the holidays and our Holydays.  Our 
schedule follows: 
TODAY .............................................. November 1, 2018 
PANCAKE BREAKFAST ................... November 4, 2019 
MEMORIAL MASS .......................... November 14, 2018 
COUNCIL MEETING ....................... November 28, 2018 
PANCAKE BREAKFAST ................... December 2, 2018 
COUNCIL Christmas Social 
and Gift Delivery .............................. December 12, 2018 
COUNCIL 
MEETING ................. December 26, 2018 CANCELLED 
PANCAKE BREAKFAST ....................... January 6, 2019 

COUNCIL MEETING............................. January 9, 2019 
CRAB DINNER ................................... January 12, 2019 

Brothers we are in need of help for all events.  We will 
only have one meeting to discuss things.  Please call 
Ken Ogella @ 477-8006 or myself (Bill) @474-0200 to 
sign up to help when needed. 

Please note and Join us to remember our Brothers: 

KNIGHTS Of COLUMBUS MEMORIAL MASS, 
Wednesday Evening, November 14, 2018, 7:00 pm  

All are invited to attend.  A light snack will be served 
after the service. 

Tickets for the Crab Feed will be available at all K of C 
events, breakfasts, mass, socials and meetings.  
Tickets will be limited.  Get them early. 

Come on out and see us at our events.  See you soon. 

Peace to you and your families, 
Vivat Jesus, 
Bill Nahorn III GK 

SPIRITUAL ADVISER’S COLUMN 
By Deacon Dr. Benjamin Joe, PharmD 

Philip Rivers, quarterback for 
the Los Angeles Chargers, is 
well known for his Catholic 
faith and love of family.  Last 
month on the Dan Patrick 
Show, people were more 
interesting in the discussion 
about Rivers’ children rather 

than football.  The question was how many children did 
Rivers have.  The answer was 8 i.e., 6 girls and 2 boys.  
The next question was:   Are you done?  The answer 
was no and his wife was all in on it too. 

Rivers and his wife, Tiffany’s enthusiasm for a large 
family was considered insanity.  While people cannot 
fathom their desire to have more children, the couple 
has consistently shown commitment to life, to their faith, 
and their family. 

Patrick Madrid, Catholic theologian and apologist, and 
his wife, Nancy, have 11 children and 12 grandchildren.  
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They also experienced the “look of scorn” from those 
who disapprove of the family size.  Same question:  
“Are you done?”; “Are you crazy”; and “Don’t you have 
a TV” are some of the other comments.  Nancy looks 
upon this as a full fulfillment of marriage and a blessing. 

My wife, Tracy, and I have had similar experiences.  
Occasionally there are looks of dismay or shaking of 
heads.  Most of the time, it is “Are you done?”  We 
would graciously say, “We are open to more depending 
on what God has in store for us.”  You see, brothers, 
after thinking we were not going to have any children 
and suffering multiple miscarriages, we are very 
thankful and blessed with what God has bestowed upon 
us.  We are pro-life and we trust God 

October is Respect Life and Pro-Life month.  This is not 
just about the life of a baby but about all of life from the 
womb to the tomb.  Hopefully, you have participated in 
some works or activities promoting or educating others 
about this.  Thank you Bobby Chinchiolo for your 
council work.  Also thanks to Roger Roman for his past 
work in this committee.  Much kudos also to the 
Respect Life ministry as well.  Next big event is the 
Walk for Life in January 2019.  A wonderful event.  My 
wife and I walked it 6 months pregnant with the triplets.  
A challenge to you all.  Stay tuned. 

In brotherhood and In Christ Our Savior, 
—Deacon Ben 

MEMORIAL MASS 
Thursday, Nov. 14, 7:00 PM 

In lieu of the November 14th General Meeting there will 
be a Memorial Mass for Deceased Members at 
Presentation at 7:00 PM.  Msgr. Silva, pastor of 
Presentation will preside over the Mass.  This is the first 
Mass for our Brother Knights who have passed on, and 
this month is the perfect time to remember and pray for 
them.  We’d like as many members as possible to 
attend. So please put this on your calendars.  As 
mentioned in the Grand Knight’s Column, there will be 
light refreshments served after the Mass. 

ANNUAL THANKSGIVING BOXES 
Monday, Nov. 19, 6:00 PM 

We will be assembling and delivering Thanksgiving 
Boxes to those in need on Monday, November 19th, at 
6.00 PM in the Saints Ann and Joachim Rooms.  This 
is an annual event:  the Council gives each household a 
gift certificate to purchase a turkey or other meats for 
the dinner, and the members purchase the rest of the 
items for the dinners out of their own pockets. 

The items are then assembled into boxes and delivered 
by the members to those who don’t otherwise receive 
aid. 

ANNUAL PASTA DINNER 

 

  

  

  
On a cool Saturday evening of October 27th, we put on 
our annual Pasta Dinner.  Attendance was good, 
nearly filling Guadalupe Hall. 

New member Thomas Duran, who once owned a 
restaurant, made the red meat sauce, which we mixed 
with capellini.  We also served pesto with fettuccine. 
We also made a wonder mixed salad and French 
bread. 

Once again, Head Chefs Peter McCormick and 
Dennis Abeyta led the crew.  Assisting them were:  
Jim Beahm—kitchen support; Bobby Chinchiolo—
server; Tom Cisper—tickets table; Paul Jacobs—
tickets table; Bill Kichline—kitchen support and 
server; Bob McKay—raffle and server; Bill 
Nahorn III—set up and overall support; Ken 
Ogella—overall support; Emanuel Ponte—
admissions table; Dennis Raio—master of 
ceremonies; John Rayray—raffle; Ed Sullivan—bar 
and server; and John Tucker—bar manager. 

NOVEMBER PANCAKE BREAKFAST 

   



 

  

  
A warm fall morning greeted dinners at the “World 
Famous” Pancake Breakfast on October 7th.  While 
the turnout for the first seating was light, the number of 
diners at the second seating more than made up for it. 

Head chefs Peter McCormick and Dennis Abeyta 
were assisted by the following Brothers:  Dennis 
Abeyta—Tang; Tom Cisper—admissions table; 
Thomas Duran—serving; Paul Jacobs—admissions 
table; David Lagesse—eggs, sausages, and 
serving; Joe Mingram—eggs and serving; GK Bill 
Nahorn III—setup and cleanup; FS Ken Ogella—
Pasta Dinner tickets; John Rayray—setup, eggs, 
sausages, beverage, and serving; José Tarango—
setup; Stan Trent—raffle; John Tucker—setup and 
serving; and Elvin Tyler—sausages. 

As shown in the last photo, Dennis Abeyta made a 
special giant pancake for Roger Roman. 

Gail Gulick-Tucker made the raffle basket, this time 
with an Italian theme.  The basket was won by Lucy 
Valverde, who was not present. 

Mike DeToro announced that he received a Thank You 
note from Chuck Sasso’s family along with $60.00 cash.  
Noting that Chuck loved being in the kitchen, Mike 
donated the $60.00 to the Kitchen Fund. 

The next Pancake Breakfast will be on Sunday, 
November 4, 2018, after the 7:00 and 8:45 Masses.  
The proceeds from this Breakfast, as well as 
December’s Breakfast, will be donated to our Coats for 
Kids project. 

BISHOP'S BURSE DINNER 

 

  

   
On Thursday, September 20th, at the Bishop's Burse 
Dinner, the San Joaquin Chapter presented Bishop 
Emeritus Steven Blair with funds from all the councils 
for his favorite cause:  educating seminarians for the 
Diocese of Stockton.  The Dinner was held at the 
Modesto Elks Lodge #1282.  The dinner was a 
wonderful menu of roasted chicken breasts and center-
cut pork loins. 

After a hair-raising ride through the back roads of 
Stockton and Modesto, we were joined by GK Bill and 
Marji Nahorn, Emanuel and Rosemary Ponte, Dr. 
Ned Hand, MD, and Bob and Sharon McKay.  
Afterwards, we had a very nice meeting with Bishop 
Blaire.  Fortunately, the return trip was an easy right 
turn directly onto Hwy. 99 North. 

RAFFLE “WINNERS” 
The “winners” of the meeting raffle were Xavier 
Contreras, at the October 12th Meeting, and Ed 
Hendrickson, at the October 24th Meeting, 
respectively.  As neither member was present, the pot 
rolls over to $140 for the November 28th Meeting. 

Please make an effort to attend the Meetings.  We 
would like to see you there, and you might walk out with 
free cash! 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 
Louis G 
Dawang 

11/1  William C Mar 11/7 

John Olive 11/2  John Rayray 11/7 
Mark A Wall 11/4  Robert S Lee 11/11 
Angel E 
Bustamante 

11/6  Joe L Carranza 11/12 

Craig S 
Garfolo 

11/7  Joseph T 
Rishwain 

11/12 

Thomas A 
Kiley 

11/7    

 



 

 

 

 

 

OFFICERS FOR COLUMBIAN YEAR 2018‒2019 
Office Name Phone/Email 

Grand 
Knight 

Bill 
Nahorn III 

209-607-1450 
rewcn@aol.com 

Deputy 
Grand 
Knight 

VACANT  

Spiritual 
Adviser 

Deacon Dr. 
Ben Joe, 
PharmD 

209-957-1467 
benob1knob@yahoo.com 

Chancellor Freddie 
Vidrio 

209-573-0585 
avdrio1234@yahoo.com 

Warden Wilfred 
DeCoite 

209-982-4100 
mauicowboy@aol.com 

Recorder Paul Shane 209--957-3161 
pcshane@pacbell.net 

Treasurer Guillermo 
Cisneros 

209-712-0359 
memoc@att.net 

Lecturer Dennis Raio 209-609-0359 
dennyjoe36@yahoo.com 

Advocate Timothy Yun 408-597-7440 
timothy_yun@sbcglobal.net 

Inside 
Guard 

John Rayray 209-470-7800 

Outside 
Guard 

José 
Tarango 

209-481-5865 

3-Year 
Trustee 

Emanuel 
Ponte 

209-986-4658 
emanuel.ponte@sbcglobal.net 

2-Year 
Trustee 

Bob 
Pemberton 

209-547-9843 
benniecbee@aol.com 

1-Year 
Trustee 

Bob McKay 209-952-1838 
bobmckay@att.net 

Financial 
Secretary 

Kenneth 
Ogella 

209-477-8006 
kogella@comcast.net 

 
District 
Deputy 

Bill 
Nahorn III 

209-607-1450 
rewcn@aol.com 

Insurance: 
General 
Agent 

Pablo 
Contreras 

559-270-1765 
pablo.contreras@kofc.org 

 

Events for November 2018 

General Meetings 
Day Date Location Time 

No Meeting on Wednesday, Nov. 14 
Memorial Mass ‒ See Below 

Wednesday 28 St. Joachim 7:00 PM 
Pancake Breakfast 

Sunday 4 Guadalupe 
Hall 

After the 
7:00 and 
8:45 
Masses 

Memorial Mass 
Wednesday 14 Church 7:00 PM 

Assemble & Deliver Thanksgiving Boxes 
Monday 19 Sts. Ann & 

Joachim 
6:00 PM 
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